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Sundays 
9:45 am  Sunday School 

11:00 am  Worship 
 
 

 
WORSHIP 

 

 
Sunday, March 26 

 
LENT IV 

“Learning to See” 
John 9:1-41 

 
Rev. Courtney Allen 

 
 
 
 
 

Sunday, April 2 
 

LENT V 
“Learning to Imagine” 

Ezekiel 37:1-14 
 

 
Rev. Courtney Allen 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Our next newsletter will be  
published March 29. 

The deadline for submissions is 
Monday, March 27. Visit us 

online at www.gbconline.org or 
email us at 

gbchurch@gbconline.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

A word from the Pastoré  
 

Over the last few months I’ve been meeting with an interfaith group of 
Clergy Against Racism.  We gather, break bread, and discuss how we can 
partner together in the work of racial reconciliation in our congregations and in 
our community.  This group has come together to show the documentary “13th” 
in hopes that this film might be a starting place for conversation around issues 
of racial reconciliation.   

 
Free showing of ‘13th’ offered 

 
You are invited to a free, community-wide screening of “13th,” the  

Oscar-nominated documentary about justice, incarceration, and race in Amer-
ica, on Tuesday, April 4, at 6:30 p.m. This acclaimed film traces the path from 
the abolition of slavery (the passage of the 13th Amendment) to the other forms 
of enslavement that followed for African-Americans: lynchings and Jim Crow 
laws, a war on drugs targeting people of color, a prison-industrial complex 
which incarcerates African-Americans disproportionately. The film includes in-
terviews with numerous public officials, scholars, and other experts, including 
lawyer Bryan Stevenson, founder of the Equal Justice Initiative and author of 
the New York Times bestseller Just Mercy. This screening, sponsored by 
Grace Baptist Church and other congregations in Richmond, takes place at St. 
Stephen’s Episcopal Church, 6000 Grove Avenue (corner of Three Chopt Road 
and Grove Avenue, near the University of Richmond).  

It comes the week before Stevenson’s visit to Richmond on Wednesday, 
April 12, when he will speak at VCU’s Siegel Center (6 p.m., free and open to 
the public). 

The April 4 showing of “13th” is sponsored by All Saints Episcopal Church, 
Centenary United Methodist Church, Ebenezer Baptist Church, Grace Baptist 
Church, Lutheran Church of Our Saviour, Second Presbyterian Church, St. Pe-
ter’s Episcopal Church, St. Stephen’s Episcopal Church, and Third Street 
Bethel AME Church. No tickets are required to attend this free event, but reg-
istration is helpful to the host church as they prepare for sufficient seating. 
Please go to ststephensRVA.org/stevenson, or contact 
gbchurch@gbconline.org. 

 
Refreshments will be served at 6 p.m., before the film begins. 

 
Spaghetti Lunch Sunday March 26th! 

 
After worship this Sunday the youth will be providing a spaghetti luncheon with 
all the proceeds going to support youth missions and retreats. You can sign up 
outside of the office and reserve your seat. On behalf of the youth we would 
like to thank you for your continued support for all of our students and the con-
tinued dedication to teaching the importance of church community and mis-
sions. 

http://www.gbconline.org/
mailto:gbchurch@gbconline.org


GBC Contact information: 

Courtney Allen:   courtney@gbconline.org 
(Senior Pastor)    Phone #: 804-709-7795 

Wanda Sauley Fennell:    wanda@gbconline.org 
(Minister of Music) 

Noell Rathbun:          noell@gbconline.org 
       (Minister of Children, Families and Liturgical Arts) 
Bryce Williams bryce@gbconline.org 

(Minister of Youth)  
Ann Wooldridge:          ann@gbconline.org 

(Ministries Assistant) 
Theresa Steward     tpsteward@gmail.com 
       (Organist) 
Jim Dinger           jim@gbconline.org 

(Facilities Manager) 
Sam Coley     coleys853@gmail.com 
       (Sexton)  

 

Meetings 
 

Tuesday, March 28 
5:30 PM Constitution and Bylaws Review 

 
Sunday, April 2 

12:00 PM Casserole Team Meeting 
12:00 PM Missions Commission Meeting 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Do you have contact information that needs to be updated? Email changes to  ann@gbconline.org! 

 
The Welcome Table Menu 

Weekly Wednesday meals are scheduled from September to mid-June. 
Reservations are requested.  Sign up on the hall table next to the Church Office  

or with our online form found on our Facebook page.  
The cost is $6 for adults and $3 for children (ages 3-11) 

 
March 22 
5:45 PM 

Baked Potato Bar 
Deadline for sign up: March 20 

     

March 29 
5:45 PM 

Hot Pasta bar 
Deadline for sign up: March 27 

 

April 5 
5:45 PM 

Breakfast for dinner 
Deadline for sign up: April 3 

 

 

  

 

MARCH 2017 

 

Sunday, March 26 
Spaghetti Luncheon 

 
Saturday, April 1 

Church Clean-Up Day 
Please bring tools for  

yardwork 
8:30 AM 

 
Wednesday, April 19 

NO Wednesday Activities 

Sundays 

 

9:45 am Sunday School 
11:00 am Worship 

5:00 pm Christian Spirituality Group 
 2nd & 4th Sundays  

Contact Martha Hagy, 327-1632  
or Carole Jones, 516-8556, for more  

information. 
 
 

March Birthdays 

David Bailey 1 
Joseph Vinson 1 
Greg Miller 8 
Victoria Rogers 10 
Gillian Anderson 11 
James Cavet 17 
Terry Cavet 17 
Melissa Jackson 18 
Alison Jewell 18 
Baron Blakley 19 
Alyssa Dickerson 21 
Austin Blakley 23 

Ross Miller 23 
Jane McNeil 24 
Shirley Lam 25 
Nancy Whitmore 25 
Ashley  
McGinley-Bujtas  

27 

Glenn Crawford 28 
Joe Griffin 30 
  

 

mailto:ann@gbconline.org


 

 

 
Lent and Easter 
Opportunities 

 
Wednesday Nights at the Welcome Table:  

Praying Our Way Through Lent 
Dinner 5:45 pm 

Program 6:30 pm 
 

Palm Sunday 
April 9 

Pancake Breakfast and Parade 
9:30 am 

 
HOLY WEEK 

 
CARITAS Week 

April 8-15 
Grace will offer hospitality to families  

experiencing homelessness. 
 

Maundy Thursday Worship Service 
April 13 
7:00 pm 

 
Community Good Friday Worship Service 

April 14 
12:00 pm 

St. Johns United Church of Christ 
503 Stuart Circle 

 
Easter Sunday 

April 16 
Egg Hunt during Sunday School hour 

Morning Worship at 11:00 am 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Wednesday Nights: Praying Our Way through Lent 

People of all ages are welcome to join us on Wednesday nights during Lent for dinner followed by an 
exploration of different types of prayer. Participants will have the opportunity to reflect on the meaning 

of the Lord's Prayer, try out creative practices such as Praying in Color and Writing to God, explore 
ancient prayer practices, pray with your body, and follow the Stations of the Cross.  

 
Palm Sunday 

All children, youth, and adults are invited to gather together in the Fellowship Hall during the Sun-
day school hour on Palm Sunday. We'll share breakfast, Holy Week prayer stations, and a Palm Pa-

rade around the block. The breakfast will be a fundraiser for the children attending Passport Kids 
Camp, please sign up outside the church office. 

 
Easter Sunday 

This year we welcome all children to come to the Fellowship Hall during the Sunday school hour. We 
will hear and wonder together about the Easter story and end the hour with an Easter Egg Hunt. 

 
   



 

 

Sunday School Offering During Lent 
 

A new Sunday School offering will start the first Sunday in Lent, March 5.  We will explore seven BIG 
conversations about faith and invite you to join us in Room 4 on Sunday mornings at 9:45 am.   
Courtney will lead the first session and Kayla Bayles Lennon will continue the series.   
Here’s a look at the topics we will explore.  

 



 

 

 

 

Grace on Tap 
Spring 2017 

6:00 PM 
Join us for  

conversations on faith. 
 
 
 

SAVE THE DATE! 
 

What: 2017 Adult Retreat 
 

When: April 21-23, 2017 
 

Where: Lost River Retreat Center,  
Lansdowne, West Virginia 

 
More details to come! Signup outside the office.  

 Mark your calendar and join us for this time  
of rest, rejuvenation, and fellowship! 

 
 

Fishes and Loaves or the New Season of Breaking Bread… 
 

Do you want to get to know your church family members better?  Are you a foodie?  Fellowship is 
something that you crave?  Do you like to “break bread” with others?  Entertaining is “your 
thing”?  Are your tastes buds looking for new flavors?  If you answer YES to any of these questions 
then we need you!!!  
There are two ways you can participate in the Fishes and Loaves: 

1. Host:  if you are willing to  
a. Host a group of GBC family members/visitors (up to 8) for a “meal” 
b. Break bread with The Kent’s (yes, The Kent’s will cook for you at our home!) so that 

i. All the hosts can meet and discuss the role of the host 
ii. Get the names of people in your group, please contact me at  

sklamkent@comcast.net by April 2. 
2. GBC family member/visitors:  if you are willing to  

a. Join a group of 8 and have a “meal” together 
b. Bring a dish to share with your group 
c. Have fun and get to know people better, please contact me at  

sklamkent@comcast.net by April 2.  
 

Note:  Meal = You can have lunch after church at a restaurant or dinner at your home and have your 
guests bring a dish or heavy hors d’oeuvres or dessert bar can be your meal.  You can be creative! 
Looking forward to hearing from you! 
 
Sue Kay Lam-Kent 
In-Reach Committee - Deacons 

April 30 

 
 
 
Triple Crossing Fulton 
5203 Hatcher St 
 
 

mailto:sklamkent@comcast.net
mailto:sklamkent@comcast.net


 

 

Youth Spring Schedule 
 

DATE EVENT TIME NOTES 

March  5 Westminster Visit 12-3 Lunch Provided 

March  12 Holocaust Museum  12-2:30 Lunch Provided 

March  19 Tikvat Israel 12-2:30 Lunch Provided 

March  26 Spaghetti Lunch 12-2:30  

April  2 TBD 5-7:30 Dinner Provided 

April  9 CARITAS Dinner   

April  16 Easter NO ACTIVITIES  

April  23 TBD 5-7:30 Dinner Provided 

April  30 TBD 5-7:30 Dinner Provided 

May 7 TBD   

May 14 Open Discussion 5-7:30  

May 21 Open Discussion 5-7:30  

May 28 Recreation 12-2:30 Lunch Provided 

June  4 TBD   

June  11 TBD   

June  18 Summer Program Begins   

 
 

***TBD = Scheduling is still being worked out and will consist of several things 
  Cultural 
  Recreation 
  Missions 
  Open Discussion 

 

 
 

Camp Alkulana Save the Date 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Satuday, April 22 Silent Auction and Dinner 

Friday, October 6 Golf Tournament 

Saturday, May 20 and June 3 Workdays 



 

 

 

 

                                                    

 

 



 

 

CARITAS IS COMING APRIL 8-15 

PLEASE CHECK THE CARITAS SIGN-UP BOARD.  WE HAVE OPENINGS STILL AVAILABLE. 

 

Thanks to all who have already offered their time.  We still have spots that need to be filled.  Check 

out the CARITAS list elsewhere in the newsletter.  Contact Cheryl Crawford or Barbara Sadtler or the 

team volunteer if you have questions.  Making lunches in the daytime?  Staying overnight? Washing 

laundry in your home?  Driving guests to the Y for showers in the evening?  Offering your muscles to 

the morning setup and clean up crews?  We have all the dayparts covered. 

And each task gives you the chance to help young families who are going through hard times, getting 

counseling and other programmatic help, learning life skills, raising kids, all while living in a different 

church every week.  Meeting our guests will bless you as well as them. 

 

We seem to have enough bath towels, but if you have spare wash cloths and hand towels, please 

leave them in a bag underneath the CARITAS board.  Bath towels are great for showers, but hand 

towels are easier in the small bathroom spaces upstairs. 

 
EASTER FLOWERS 

 
We are offering Easter Lilies, Daffodils at $15 a pot and Hyacinth, and Tulips at $17 a pot. You may 

purchase each pot in honor or memory of others, listing their names on the order form HERE. These 

will be used for the altar and in decorating the Sanctuary. Following the end of Easter worship, you 

are invited to collect your flowers. All orders due by Sunday, April 9th. 

 
NOTE FROM MINISTRIES ASSISTANT 

 
Dear Grace Baptist Church,  
 

It has been a wonderful journey growing and working with you over the past (almost) two years. I am 
so thankful to have been a part of serving such a warm group of people and assisting you as best I 
can. Now, in this new and very exciting season of my life, it is time to say goodbye to Grace. As my 
husband and I wait for the arrival of our first child, we have made the decision to move to East  
Tennessee to pursue a lifestyle we have dreamed of for years. We close on our new house and forty 
acre farm at the end of the month and I will finish my time here at Grace the first week of April. Thank 
you all for your kind words, appreciation, and love throughout my time here and thank you for all the 
congratulations on the news of expecting a child. 
 

-Ann Wooldridge 
 

+   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   + + + + + + + + + + +  
METROPOLITAN RICHMOND AT PRAYER 

Since March 2006, more than 475 churches in Metropolitan Richmond have joined in a cooperative, covenanted effort to pray together 
weekly for the common concerns of the more than one million people who live in Chesterfield, Hanover, Henrico, Richmond, and the 
surrounding counties and towns. 
 

Week of March 19, 2017. We pray for health care in Metropolitan Richmond: For emergency response personnel and all 
emergency room staff. For hospitals, nursing homes, and hospice programs; and for persons diagnosed with terminal ill-
ness.  
 
Jesus answered them, “Go and tell John what you hear and see: the blind receive their sight, the lame walk, the lepers 

are cleansed, the deaf hear, the dead are raised, and the poor have good news brought to them. And blessed is anyone 
who takes no offense at me.” (Matthew 11:4-5)  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdon2im-Qoj5tOu5oixJrR5X7uzWUKOCa7sDRagRMT87kqdKg/viewform?usp=sf_link


 

 

DEACON OF THE WEEK 

Chris Baker 
804-564-5347 

 
 

EXTENSION MEMBER 

OF THE WEEK 
 

Catherine Carter 
Dogwood Terrace Apt. 213 

10300 Three Chopt Rd 
Richmond, VA 23233 

 
 

 
 

Extension Members 
 

(Please send a note or make a 
phone call to these members.  
Contact information is in the 
church directory.) 

 
 

Catherine Carter 
Lois France 
Shirley Lam 

Florine Somerfield 
 
 
 
 

Members with 
Continuing Needs 

 
Mac Angell 

Dara Fennell Baker 
Bill Ford 
Joe Furio 

Denyse Hunt 
John Luck 

Wade McGinley 
Beverly Pugh 
Jim Rothrock 

Maurianne Roberson 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CHURCH FAMILY MATTERS 
Wednesday March 22, 2017 

 
 

 
MEMBERS WITH CURRENT CONCERNS 

 

Christian sympathy is extended to…. 

Linda Levison in the death of her father, Herbert Levison. 
207 North Juniper Ave. Henrico, VA 23075 

 
Catherine Carter and family in the death of her husband, Bill 

Carter on March 10th. 
10300 Three Chopt Rd. Apt. 213 Richmond, VA 23233 

 
Wade McGinley, recovering from eye surgery.  

1816 Robindale Rd. Richmond, VA 23235 

Jim Rothrock, hospitalized at Retreat following surgery.   
3504 Warsaw Terrace Richmond, VA 23060 

Sue Levison, will begin radiation for stage 1 breast cancer.  
207 North Juniper Ave. Henrico, VA 23075 

 

Brynna Boykin-Carter, is in partial hospitalization 6 days a 
week, but home at night.  

2208 Ridgefield Green Way Henrico, VA 23233 
 

Tina Webb, awaiting appointment with cardiologist. 
 2503 Llama Ln. Richmond, VA 23236 

 

FAMILY AND FRIENDS OF GRACE  
WITH CURRENT CONCERNS 

 

Ruthie Rothrock, mother of Jim Rothrock, adjusting to feeling 
tube due to swallowing issues.  

 

Judy Diehl, mother-in-law of Dara Fennell Baker’s best friend, 
Ashleigh, has been moved to rehab following a fall. 

 

Wesley Fishel, 16 year old nephew of Marilyn Fishel, has been 
released from rehab and continues outpatient therapy  

6225 Reidsville Road; Kernersville, N.C. 27284.   
 

Betty Pugh Mills, having third round of chemo. 
934 Willbrook Road Newport News, VA 23602 

 
 

 
 



 

 

FAMILY AND FRIENDS OF GRACE WHO VALUE PRAYERS  
 

John Hill, father of Sonja Hill, home after 41 day hospitalization 
3200 Woodland Road, Glen Allen, VA 23060 

Reed Harrison, is moving back home this week. 2301 Littlefox Dr. Richmond, VA 23233 
Michael Higgins, doctor of Wanda Sauley Fennell, recently diagnosed with cancer. 

Richard Pittman, cousin of Mac Angell, showing the first stages of Parkinsons.  
Richard lives in Washington, D.C. 

Suzanne Belongia, mother of Lisa Webb, has been approved for a kidney transplant and is now on officially on 
the waiting list. home address:  7700 Lazy Creek Court, Prospect, KY  40059 

John Taylor, spread of esophageal cancer, resuming chemo.  
Samzara, 23 Ommanney Street, Hamilton Hill WA 6163 jane_e_taylor@talk21.com 

Earl Parrish, friend of Linda and Sue Levison, congestive heart failure. 
Lori Fox, friend of Linda and Sue Levison, undergoing operation soon.  

Casey Rathbun, father of Noell Rathbun, ongoing health issues.   
16 Bramlette Place, Longview, TX 75601 

Elisabeth Lane, daughter of Amy Lane, friend of Susanne Freeman, born with hyperplastic left heart syn-
drome. Next open heart surgery is set for January, 2017.  

 Angela Hawkins, friend of Linda Levison, type 4 terminal cancer. 
Sunshine Rae Hughes, infant daughter of Ricky Hughes, great-great niece of Barbara Hughes and Jane 

Moody, hypertrophic cardiomyopathy 
Kim Jennings, daughter-in-law of Margaret Jennings, chemotherapy for breast cancer 

Herbert and Lois Levison, parents of Linda Levison 
Steve Lowry, brother-in-law of Pam Geib, polymyalgia rheumatica and multiple myeloma 

Steve Ward, step-son-in-law of Lynn Clayton, ongoing cancer concerns 
Rosie Smith, niece of Sonja Hill, relapsed in her drug addiction and living situation is now unknown. 

Morton and Mavis Baldwin, parents of Robin Baldwin, struggling with multiple health issues and dementia.  
Marcia Cole, sister of Wade McGinley;  multiple health issues 

Bobby Dean, brother-in-law of Susan McGinley;  Parkinson’s disease 
Jim and Charlotte Dekrafft, friends of Joe Furio  (Jim – leukemia) 
Gino Furio, brother of Joe Furio;  altercation and legal concerns 

Chuck Holmes, prostate cancer;  Sarah Holmes, wife of Chuck, sister of Priscilla Biddle;  migraines 
Sydney Hughes, granddaughter of Barbara Hughes;  Tuberous Sclerosis 

 
RECENT VISITORS IN WORSHIP 

 
Jocelyn Brumbaugh  

4010 Patterson Ave 
RVA 23221. (336) 971-5232  

jocelynmbrumbaugh@gmail.com 
Aris Hudgins and Trey Woolfolk 

3800 Tomacee Rd., Richmond 23221 
540-421-7367 (540)421-7367  

woolfolc@gmail.com 
Emily Overberg 

2202 Hanover Ave. Apt.1  
Richmond, VA 23220 

eroverberg@email.wm.edu 
703-463-6786 

Randy and Ann Ashcraft 

16 Tow Path Circle Richmond, VA 23221 
crashcraft1@gmail.com 

 

Diana Trivette and Ryleigh Brooks 

5910 Lakeside Ave. RVA 23228 
804-909-4113; hotpad2@yahoo.com 

Karen Berry 

1518 Split Oak Ln. Apt.1, RVA 23229. 
Kberry2@richmond.edu 

Debbie Nicholas 

olmsnick@yahoo.com; 804-592-9156 
Gray Barbour  

2306 Reed Rd. RVA 23230,  
804-814-5754, 24nautical@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Debi Epps 

1502- B Summit Oak Ct. Henrico, VA 
23228 

harobed101@aol.com 
Sarah Florek 

4740 Pompton Ln, Chester 23831; 804-
218-0629; lovehischild@hotmail.com 

Sheryl and Eric Johnson 

2101 Fendall Ave. RVA 23222; 
Sheryl.a.m.johnson@gmail.com 

Jennifer Walker 

9421 Greenhill Ct. RVA 23294.  
434-770-2700, hokiebaby@verizon.net 

Rob and Maggie Puckette 

4637 Hanover Avenue, RVA 23226 
Robert.puckette@gmail.com

Please add / remove names by contacting the church office at 804-353-0134 or gbchurch@gbconline.org. 
CURRENT GBC MISSIONS 

Camp Alkulana, CARITAS, Children Incorporated, Christian Education Center “Diamond” Poland, Hands Up Ministries, Hope Tree, 
Oregon Hill Baptist Center (RCFN), Grace Baptist Church Institute, Monrovia- Liberia, Liberation Veteran Services, Heifer International, 

The Shepherd Center 

mailto:jane_e_taylor@talk21.com
mailto:eroverberg@email.wm.edu
mailto:gbchurch@gbconline.org


 

 

SUNDAY RESPONSIBILITIES 

 

Sunday, March 26 
 
Acolyte:  Sadie Newkirk  
 

Childcare Workers: 
Sunday School: Sallie Cross 
Worship: TBD  

 

Chimer:  Will Thomson 
 

Deacon of the Week: Chris Baker 
Extension Member: Catherine Carter 
 

Greeters/Ushers: 
Richard Cross 
Sallie Cross 
David Boykin 
Bernie Henderson 

 

Money Counters: Sharon Whitlock and Sallie 
Cross 
 
Opener/Closer: Gregg Miller  
 

Recycling: Kent 
 

Sound System: Don Hill 

Sunday, April 2 
 
Acolyte:  Colin Hudson 
 

Childcare Workers: 
Sunday School: Marie Henderson 
Worship: TBD  

 

Chimer:  Victoria Rogers 
 

Deacon of the Week: Kevin Corn 
Extension Member: Lois France 
 

Greeters/Ushers: 
Bob Hamlett 
Karen Hamlett 
Lisa Webb 
Tina Webb 

 

Money Counters: Tina Webb and Susan Hebel 
 
 
Opener/Closer: Jesse Kent 
 

Recycling: Pittard 
 

Sound System: Brian Jewell 
 

               STEWARDSHIP UPDATE: 
 
Giving Opportunities 2017:        $406,899.43  
Total Gifts Given 2017:               $  93,527.21 
Remaining Giving Opportunity  $313,372.22 
 
March 19 
Gifts given $4,166.00 
Other Income:                                      $193.00 

 

Stewardship 2017 
 

We continue to receive commitment cards for the 2017 mission and ministry of Grace Baptist Church. 
The response thus far has been very encouraging, and we are excited about the mission and ministry 

opportunities in the year ahead!  
It’s not too late to bring your commitment card by the church or drop it in the mail! 

 
 

 
 
 

GRACE BAPTIST CHURCH 
4200 Dover Road, Richmond, VA  23221 (804) 353-0134 gbchurch@gbconline.org www.gbconline.org 

PLEASE NOTE 
 

Outside the office you can find: 

¶ Church Budget 

¶ Birthdays (March) 

¶ Church Directory 

¶ Church Newsletter (Weekly) 

¶ SIGN UP SHEETS 
 

mailto:gbchurch@gbconline.org
http://www.gbconline.org/

